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Midwest Energy, Inc.

March 31, 2008

Leo Haynos
Kansas Corporation Commission
1500 SW Arrowhead Road
Topeka, KS 66604-4027

RE: Docket No. 08-MDWG-486-MIS

Dear Mr. Haynos,

On November 21, 2007 the Kansas Corporation Commission granted Midwest Energy a
"...temporary waiver of the minimum natural gas heat content value found in section 5(B)(3) of
its Distribution Transportation Terms and Conditions for gas deliveries supplied from the
KMIGT Holcomb to Scott City Pipeline." The waiver was intended to "...provide an interim
solution to the shut in gas production in north central Finney County..." and "...provide OFS
and KMIGT the needed time to reconfigure the gas gathering/transportation system in such a
manner that only processed gas will be delivered to the Holcomb/Scott City pipeline."

The British thermal unit per standard cubic foot, (Btu/scf) minimum was lowered to 840 Btu/scf
on this line segment until May 1, 2008. The November 21 Order stated, "At that time, the
minimum heat value would return to the tariff specification, 900 BTU/scf."

Midwest Energy has not been a party to any formal discussions or negotiations between KMIGT
and Oneok. While we continue to expect KMIGT and Oneok to fulfill their commitments to
reconfigure their systems in a manner that will allow only processed gas to be delivered on this
pipeline, we are not aware of any substantive progress. We do not intend to unilaterally extend
support for the waiver beyond May 1, 2008.

Midwest Energy has and will continue to contact HVAC contractors who work in the affected
area to identify any Btu-related issues on customers' premises 

Patrick Parke
Vice President Customer Service

Copy: Randy Holstlaw, KMIGT 1330 Canterbury Drive
P.O. Box 898

Hays, Kansas 67601-0898
(785) 625-3437
1-800-222-3121
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